Seattle Baptist Church



David R. Cox, Pastor

Phone (425) 774-1240 Fax (425) 774-1777

September 29, 2005

Dear Brethren.

I asked our missionary, Brother Hamilton, if I could write a note to his supporting churches just to tell you what a blessing he and his family have been to their home church the last month.

Brother Hamilton had only a few services in our area and it seemed that there would be a lot of "down time" from the ordinary hustle and bustle of the itinerate schedule. I hired him 15 hours per week at \$10.00 per hour to canvas up and down the streets of our immediate surrounding area to compile lists of very interested prospects for attending our church. I asked him to do quantity door knocking, gathering names, addresses, phone numbers, and e-mail addresses to supply an extra reservoir of Sunday school and soulwinning prospects. The response over these last four weeks has been tremendous. We have had over twenty first-time visitors, and the number of souls saved and baptized doubled. The willingness and enthusiasm of the Hamilton family has brought manifold blessings.

Possibly, if a missionary is in your area for a few extra days, this idea would be a financial help to the missionary and a great blessing to your church. Of course, this idea is not original for Dr. Lee Roberson had a man knocking doors constantly, 40 hours every week, gathering such prospects for his Sunday school and soulwinning ministries. Brother Hamilton's personal visits have not only been a help to our church, but very informative to our surrounding community.

I just wanted you to know that this is a good family who is doing the work, and I believe will continue to do the work in Ireland.

In Christ.

David R. Cox Pastor